
 

             
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

The Session has called a series of 

congregational meetings for the nominating and 

electing of elders and deacons.  All of these 

meetings will be held immediately after the 

morning worship service. 

 

      ü September 10   -  Nominate Elders 

ü September  17   -  Elect Elders 

ü September 24    -  Nominate Deacons 

ü October 1     -  Elect Deacons 
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Dear First Presbyterian Congregation, 
 
 

Laurin and I would like to take this opportunity to express our deepest 
appreciation and thanks for the kindness you have shown to us during 
our move to Corinth. Your cards, notes, phone calls, meals, and gifts 
have been so kind and generous.  It has been a very special time for us in 
receiving your expressions of love and support to our family. Your 
encouragement means more than you will ever know, and I want you to 
know that I consider it a high honor to serve at First Presbyterian 
Church as your Pastor.  As we settle in, let me assure you that it is your 
prayers that are most highly valued and needed. 
 
 

One of the things that brings a great sense of satisfaction and joy to our 
lives was on our first Sunday when we looked around to see all of you 
gathered to worship our Lord and welcome us to the church.  What a 
glorious day it was!   As I said then, Jesus Christ will be front and center 
as we move forward.  As we all work together as the Body of Christ, 
lives will be changed and the Kingdom of God will be glorified in our 
community.  This is an exciting time in the life of the church! 
 
 

I like the words of Paul as he wrote to the Church at Philippi: òI thank 
my God every time I remember you.ó (Philippians 1:3) 
 
 

We thank God because we know you will continue to build on the 
churchõs Gospel-centered tradition by extending your hearts of love and 
hands of service in ways that allow the Kingdom to advance in this 
area.  I know you realize, this is not òMYó church, or òYOURó church, 
but it is HIS Church, and according to scripture, we know He will build 
His Kingdom!   We look forward to all God has for us in the weeks, 
months, and years ahead. 
 
 

Grace and Peace to all of you, 
Waring and Laurin Porter 



OUR HONOR ROLL 

 

In 1944 Mrs. John Preston Simmons, wife 

of the pastor of First Presbyterian 

Church, Corinth, wrote the annual report 

for the Ladies Auxiliary.  Among other 

interesting items in her report was a list 

of men who were serving our country in that time of war.  

She wrote: 

 

Our loving thoughts and earnest prayers attend these 

young people now in uniform in the service of their 

country. 

   Jean Becheaud    Preston Biggers 

   Joseph T. Childs    John J. Dogett 

   Ralph Frost, Jr.    Vernon Homes 

   Roger B. Johnson   Thomas S. Jones 

   Bill Kemp      James Laughlin 

   Russell Keaton    Hilman Mathis, Jr. 

   James H. Moore    Robert B. Moore 

   Henry J. Meeks    J. B. Northcross 

   Ellis R. Perry     Lon Taylor, Jr. 

   James Whitehurst   Le Roy Worsham 

   Henry Fitzhugh 

 

In another part of the record Mrs. Simmons wrote:  We 

extend grateful thanks to Mr. Le Roy Worsham for the gift 

of the lovely flags adorning the chancel.  He is now with 

the army in the service of his country.  May the stars and 

stripes ever remind us of our duty to the Republic, and 

the Christian flag call forth our deepest devotion to the 

Savior for whose kingdom it stands. 

 

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sunday, August 20 
9:30 a.m. 

Fellowship Hall  
 
 
 
 
 
 


